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 What News There Is

Counter Steering with RJ
by RJ Mirabal

Ok, so what are you doing 
sitting here reading 
this article when it’s 
near perfect weather 

for riding? Although 
virtually all of us ride 

year ‘round in New 
Mexico, this is the time of year we all 
long for when we can gear up the way we 
like and be comfortable. It’s good to go 
without opening vents, wearing thinner 
(less protective) mesh, jeans, cooling vests, 
or, on the other hand, putting on liners or 
outers (I’m an outer person), plugging in, 
donning heavier gloves, searching for the 
heated grips switch…

Nope, fall in the Land of Enchantment 
is hard to beat for riding or even for 
opening up the garage and digging in 
for some maintenance or installing those 
upgrade goodies we bought at one rally 
or another this past summer. So I won’t 
keep you long. We don’t have a business 
meeting until November 3rd at Santa Fe 
BMW, so nothing to alert members about 
yet. But we do have some orphan rides in 
October that need contact/ride leaders.

Saturday, October 6th is the second 
time of the year the Trinity Site is open 
for public viewing. This spring was not 
exactly pleasant weather, so this one is a 
must if you missed April’s opportunity. 
All we need is someone who is planning 
on going anyway and would like to help 
being the contact person for those who 
want to join in for a nice day ride down 
south on some of our favorite south cen-
tral New Mexico roads. Please let me 
know ASAP.

We already have a planned ride on a 
return to Canyon de Chelly for October 12-
14 with Nick. The ride will begin on the 
12th by meeting at the Cracker Barrel res-
taurant at 5200 San Antonio Dr NE here 
in Albuquerque at 8 am for breakfast. 
After breakfast the group will leave for 
Canyon De Chelly by way of Farmington, 
NM, and Mexico Water, AZ, then on to 
Chinle, AZ. There will be a two night stay 
at the Thunderbird Lodge. Call (928) 674-
5841 for reservations. 

On Saturday, you can have the choice 
of taking the all day or half day jeep tour 
of Canyon De Chelly. There is no need 

to reserve the jeep tours since there will 
be plenty of room for all who want to go. 
Sunday, everyone will head on back to 
Albuquerque or wherever home is by way 
of Gallup, NM and I-40. 

For more information on the Canyon 
de Chelly ride, contact Nick at 228-
9023 or email msnicho@sandia.gov or 
mssnicho@comcast.net

There was a ride to Roswell on that 
same weekend but since it’s an orphan, 
too, we’ll save it for another time.

Finally, we need a home for the 
Quemado/Pie Town Loop on 
either Saturday, October 27th 
or Sunday the 28th, which, of 
course, must feature a stop for pie 
in Pie Town. To pass it up would 
be sacrilegious! Loch, it’s calling 
to you! Or anyone else who can’t 
miss a great day ride and pie.

Please contact me if you want 
to help with any of these orphans 
rides. I’ll assist you in whatever 
way I can with start times, routes, post-
ing on the message board, etc.

Well, there’s some dirt somewhere that 
I soon need to pack down a bit because, 
as you know, the weather is nice out in 
the country as well as on the roads.

From Mike Kenney in Las Cruces
We hope to meet you northern New 
Mexico folks some time. I’m a new mem-
ber and really want to do some northern 
rides up your way sometime. Anyone 
in the Las Cruces area can email me 
at m_knny@yahoo.com. About three 
years ago I picked up a 1981 R100 and of 
course have really enjoyed both riding 
and “restoring” the bike. Being an old 
Volkswagen owner for many years , I’ve 
always enjoyed German vehicles. One of 
my pictures is from Emory Pass, one is 
from Lake Valley near Hillsboro, and the 
other was taken on a ride from Roswell 
to Santa Fe with a bud who just bought a 
new Sportster 1200.

The last thing you want 
to see when making a 
squidly run up to the 
Crest is a long line of 
police bikes from all over 
the state. But there they 
were, in town for a police 
safety event. Luckily 
they were parked by the 
time I came across them. 
Think they went 25 mph 
all the way up that hill?
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The Sandia Classic
Photos by Kristin Ackerson and 
David Wilson
The biggest motorcycle racing event 
in New Mexico blasted off last 
month, the Sandia Classic AHRMA 
races held at Sandia Motor 
Speedway. There was dirt, street, 
combinations of the two, sidecars, 
stunt riding and famous racers 
from back in the day. If you wanted 
to see a Vincent on the track, or 
the most modern crotch rockets, it 
was all there. LOE BMW R hosted 
the bike show, and our own Mark 
Winslow was integral to the week-
end’s success. Sandia BMW hosted 

a Sunday breakfast at the 
shop with free entry tickets 
for all – and door prizes! 
There were thrills and 
spills, and enough adrena-
line for everybody. 

 LOE BMW R 
Officers
President:  

RJ Mirabal,  
299-4916  
rjmirabal@ 
yahoo.com

Vice President /
Activity Committee:  

Bill Olsson,  
821-8348,  
waolsson@swcp.com

Secretary/Treasurer:  
Mark Davis,  
379-1210,  
madavis@nuail.com

Newsletter:  
David Wilson,  
265-9202  
david@wujiart.us

Newsletter Delivery / 
Name Tags: 

Lynn Coburn,  
266-4449,  
nmmagnolia@ 
juno.com

Rally Chairs:  
Gary & Shelly Oleson,  
898-8320  
gsoleson@aol.com
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Write! 
Send in your stories, 
opinions, pictures, 
gripes…we publish 
anything! Send your 
contributions to:

David Wilson
5700 Copper NE 
#B34
Albuquerque, NM 
87108

(505) 265-9202
david@wujiart.us

Computer files are 
easiest for me, sent as 
the body of your email 
or an attachment saved 
as ascii (text). Or you 
can fax it, or scribble 
on a piece of paper and 
mail it. I don’t care! 
And don’t forget lots 
and lots of pictures.

Note: Classified ads 
run for 3 months, then 
are deleted unless 
I’m told to keep them 
running (or they’re 
mine – which may run 
indefinitely!).

Sales, Service, Parts
BMW Riders Wear

2578 Camino Entrada
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

(505) 474-0066
1-888-774-0066

Service•Sales•Parts•Accessories

www.santafebmw.com

mailto:david@wujiart.us


Land of Enchantment BMW Riders
PO Box 92095
Albuquerque, NM 87199-2095

September is one of the biggest riding months of the year here in New Mexico. We’ve got our own Bavarian Mountain Weekend, 
one of the best rallies in the country. There’s also the Sandia Classic, professional racing right in Albuquerque, as well as the 
Golden Aspen AMA national rally in Ruidoso. It’s also the beginning of the Southwest’s best riding of the year!
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